
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE FEBRUARY 04, 2002 

STREET NAME APPROVAL 
VELLORE VILLAGE PHASE III 
FILE:  19T-89024 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 

THAT the following street name be submitted for approval: 
 
STREET  PREVIOUSLY APPROVED        PROPOSED NAME 

   
             Street 'I'  Montcalm Boulevard           St. Urbain Drive 

Purpose 

Street names for the above-noted plan of subdivision were approved on August 27, 2001. The 
street name of “Montcalm Boulevard” was approved as part of Phase II on March 27, 2000, and 
registered as part of Plan 65M-3441 on October 5, 2000. Street numbering was issued in an east-
west direction, as it dead-ended at Weston Road. It is now necessary that Street ’I’ be renamed, 
independently of Montcalm Boulevard.     
 
Background - Analysis and Options

 
The plan was draft approved by the Ontario Municipal Board on February 2, 1998. The Region of 
York Planning Department has no objection to the proposed name. 

Conclusion 

Staff considers the proposed street name to be satisfactory and should Council concur, the  
proposed name should be approved. 

Attachments 

 1. Location Map 
2. Plan showing proposed street 

Report prepared by: 

Jack McAllister, Draftsperson G 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
MICHAEL DeANGELIS      JOANNE R. ARBOUR 
Commissioner of Planning     Director of Community Planning 
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